Vestry 13 November
Called to order at 7.05
Stephanie Allen, Jeremy Clos, Evelyn Judson, Sarah Bernart, Steve Wooden, Michael
Warrillow, Matt Dutton, Matt Chytka, Tom Schuler, Cuyler O'Connor, Lori Special attending

Bible study Mark 13:1-8

Rector's report—The annual meeting is coming up. Stephanie asked that Alfred Christensen be officially appointed as Assistant Treasurer, as he has been doing so much work on that already. Passed by informal voice vote. Vestry Advent party on 8th, at Cuyler O'Connor's. The bishop will be here on 9th, then Vestry meeting with him after church.

Senior Warden's report—The nominees for 2019 Vestry Class are Robert Joines, Carrie Mash, René Garces, and Cheryl Waechter.

Junior Warden's report—The willow oak needs some care; we will be spending money on it to keep it healthy for the next decade or so. CPR and first aid training will be in January; there are still a couple of spots available for those interested. Dishwasher installation is scheduled for this month. A message from St. Paul's in Smithfield says there is much work to be done in Eastern North Carolina for hurricane recovery. Volunteers are welcome.

Financial report—The preliminary October report is not done because we were having problems with WeShare and thus could not register regular givers. The problem should be solved tomorrow. We are still in good shape and overall up for the year. The only over-budget department is education, both adult and youth. The water bill is large, mostly due to fees the city imposes.

Lori asked about the status of the Memorial Garden; to whom do they report? Stephanie said for money, the Vestry, otherwise, Buildings and Grounds. Stephanie said Jennie should have all the background information about how many burials, where, etc. Lori wondered about how people interested in a plot get information; Stephanie said they would talk.

Stewardship—We have 55 pledges so far, totaling about \$145,000. This does not count what came in Sunday. That will be tallied tomorrow.

There were questions about the grant for the heating/AC repairs. Matt Chytka said it was on hold for the moment, but in the works. Jason Pace needs the work to be done in spring or fall to keep the organ happy (no huge temperature swings while the unit is down).

October meeting minutes—There were no additions or corrections. Jeremy Clos moved to accept as written; Matt Dutton seconded; motion passed.

Off the record.

Lord's Prayer. Adjourned 8:09.

Respectfully submitted, / Evelyn Judson, Acting Secretary